

CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION DEPARTMENT REPORT

TO: Matthew R. Schmitz, MPA – City Manager

FROM: Brad Esch – Street Director

DATE OF MEETING: October 9th 2025

ITEM TITLE: Department Report – Streets

Concrete sidewalk and entrance area of the Police Station.

All things associated with the BBQ event, including Meet Me on Main setup and teardown.

Two-hour 8-5 PM and No Parking 2-6 AM downtown installed. Speed indicators are now up and activated, and other signage has been replaced/installed.

Street Sweeping

Cold patch pothole repairs

Trees with Parks and Rec. and Light and Power.

Routine maintenance at Tree Dump.TW grinding is scheduled to grind the abundance of material resulting from storm damage this summer. New cameras have also been installed.

Prairie Road Builders has completed the areas proposed for seal coating.

Concrete and asphalt in areas that had water main and service line leaks.

Storm sewer intakes and culvert repairs. Worked together with Elite Land Improvement, installing stormwater pipe and replacing concrete.

Rented an asphalt grinder to remove humps at the 3rd ward park tennis court and street areas throughout town.

Sidewalks to the entrances to the Mayor's Park Gazebo.

8th Ave Water Main Replacement

The Street Department was involved in all construction aspects of this project, with its central involvement being the removal of asphalt, concrete, backfilling, and grading, which totaled approximately 800 lineal feet. Then, approximately 8000 sq. feet, or 230 yards of concrete, were poured.